



THE PARISH OF ST MICHAEL AND ALL ANGELS, FELTON

ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING
WEDNESDAY 16TH SEPTEMBER 2020
(Delayed with permission of Bishop Christine Newcastle+ due to Covid19)

Rev. James Harvey was in the chair and 25 parishioners were present for the meeting in church at 1900.      
1. Apologies for absence had been received from Alison and Roger Watts, Julia Butlin, Sue Frith, Joyce Richardson, David and Margaret Archbold, Carol Evans and Thomas and Helen Robson.

2. The minutes of the meeting held on 26 April 2019 had been placed at the back of the church prior to the meeting and were also available electronically. Acceptance of the Minutes was proposed by John Marshall and seconded by John Inglis-Jones and they were accepted as a true record.  
3. Report on the Electoral Roll of the Parish – A new Electoral Roll was made in April 2019, with 89 on the new Electoral Roll. The number of members on the Electoral Roll on 31st December 2019 stood at 91.
4. Annual Report Copies of the Annual Report and Financial Statements had been placed at the back of the Church prior to the meeting and were also available electronically. Adoption of the Annual Report was proposed by Ken Scurfield and seconded by Gabby Llewelyn and accepted by a show of hands. Thanks were recorded for the work of David Philips, together with Eddie Givens, for the excellent maintenance of the churchyard. James mentioned the impact that Food and Fun had had on the wider community of young parents and small children and the interest in the occasional Deeper Dive meetings. James was thanked for his leadership in a difficult time. It was agreed that the report portrayed a vibrant church and Liz Scurfield was asked to thank God for His care and for our continued growth and development.
5. The Financial Statements had been signed off by the independent examiner and showed that the church was in good financial order. Approval and acceptance of the Financial Statements was proposed by Alan Ferguson and seconded by Angela Smith and agreed unanimously.
Charlotte Clarke made a graphic presentation of the church’s finances for 2019 updated with the financial situation since Covid lockdown. While non planned giving cash income at services was reduced to reflect the closure of the church in March, planned giving, extra donations and reduced outgoings had more than made up for the difference. A question was asked about whether the church might increase it’s planned support to Mission Partners. PCC reviews its giving each November in the light of income to the General Fund. Additional funds may be raised through Mission Partner related events and special collections. A vote of thanks was proposed by Alistair Turner for Charlotte Clarke’s taking on the responsibility as church treasurer and for her excellent work. 
6. Deanery Synod Report The Deanery Synod Report was contained in the Annual Report. John Marshall and Mark Winter were willing to stand again. John was nominated by Alison Marshall and Charlotte Clarke and Mark by Sheila Winter and Alison Marshall to be a lay representatives to the Deanery Synod. With no further nominations, John Marshall and Mark Winter were elected.
Mark Winter prayed for our Area Dean, Rev Alison Hardy, and the fourteen church in the Alnwick Deanery.
7. Election of members of the Parochial Church Council. Angela Smith, Charlotte Bonnett, Rev Gabby Llewelyn and Lindsay Tanner had notified James and the PCC of their retirement from the PCC. They were thanked by James.
Nominations had been received, prior to the meeting, for one new member to make up our quota of nine elected lay members. Nigel Marsh was proposed by Ken Scurfield and seconded by Sue Inglis-Jones. There being no additional nominations Nigel Marsh was elected. 
8. Appointment of Examiner of the Accounts. The reappointment of Mr. Ian Bell as Independent Examiner of the Accounts was approved unanimously.
9. Vicar’s Report and Comments 
James made some comments on the impact of Covid19 including closing the church for worship services in March; the forced suspension of Food and Fun, Homegroups, at least in their normal form, and community Afternoon Teas and Seniors lunches. He suggested the 2020 Annual Report would be very different and maybe a lot thinner because of the constraints on many church groups and activities.

At the same time there has been an ‘adventure’ particularly in developing our skills and capacity to do Sunday worship online. With the reopening of church on 6th September we now need to find a sustainable way of continuing live worship in church and a strong on-line presence. We have the equipment and wi-fi link to enable live-streaming from Sunday worship and this will start very soon. It is James’ hope that this will bring our church and on-line congregations closer together.
He is also determined to make St Michael’s more sustainable through lay-leadership; environmental awareness and action and financially. There is more work for our churchwardens and he proposes to appoint and Assistant Church Warden, Christine Cloutt, to help with the weekly management of services and a Deputy Churchwarden, Nigel Marsh, to work alongside our two wardens and train for possible appointment later. Our two legally required churchwardens will be elected at an Annual Meeting of Parishioners at 1100 in church on October 4th, and notices have been duly posted.

There being no other business, Anthea Smith prayed for our church and community.

Ken Scurfield proposed a vote of thanks to James which was warmly applauded.

The next meeting of the PCC will take place virtually on Zoom at 19:30 on Wednesday 23 September 2020.
The meeting was closed at 20:06.
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